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 Dear Friends, 
What a year it has been! Our hearts go out to everyone who experienced serious 
illness or the loss of a loved one during the COVID-19 pandemic. We are also  
so grateful to our families for being patient and understanding considering all of 
the limitations that were put in place to keep our participants safe this past year. 

Many individuals in our group homes could not see their loved ones for the better 
part of a year. Separation and isolation of this nature is tough on everyone and is 
especially difficult for those with intellectual/developmental disabilities (I/DD)  
who thrive on predictable schedules. We were fortunate to have dedicated staff 
that worked tirelessly across all departments to ensure support and safety for  
our participants.

As Illinois opens back up, all of our residents have been vaccinated and most of  
our staff are already vaccinated too. This important step enables us to reopen 
community-based programs that our participants have missed so much. For 
example, Tuesday night social groups and Day Programs are opening now with 
safety protocols in place. Our participants are all looking forward to getting back 
out in the community and having fun together once again.

Despite the challenges CSS provided 413,068 hours of services to 585 individuals 
and their families in fiscal year 2020. We received hundreds of gifts in the form  
of cash contributions, protective equipment, and special meal deliveries. From  
donors, staff, and CSS participants—we were inspired by the efforts of all, that 
made us realize the strength of the CSS community. Regardless of how you helped, 
we are grateful to you.

We are excited to return to normal, even stronger than before.  

Sincerely,
 

Diane Farina White   Pete Rogers                  
President & CEO       Board Chair
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Our Mission  
Community Support Services  
is a private, nonprofit agency  
that initiates, provides and  
promotes services for people  
with intellectual/developmental  
disabilities and their families,  
within their communities, in  
order to strengthen their 
independence, self-esteem, 
and ability to participate in and 
contribute to community life.



2

It is said that hard times reveal  
who your true friends are. This was 
certainly the case for CSS during the 
COVID-19 pandemic when more than 
120 gifts were received from the  
community to care for our Residential  
and Independent Living participants  
and their staff. Sheltering in place was 
difficult on the staff at our eight group  
homes, as well as for the residents  
themselves. These gifts came in the  
form of cash and in-kind items like  
personal protective equipment (PPE), 
hand sanitizer, wipes, masks, and even 
toilet paper. The cash gifts were used  
to buy safety items and deliver meals to 
the group homes, as well as participants’ 
apartments. This delighted the residents 
and staff alike. To help pass the time, 
donors also dropped off board games, 
puzzles and art projects which were  
especially helpful to beat the boredom. 

Our Residential program supports our 
most vulnerable participants. It could  
have become very serious or even fatal if  
they contracted the virus. So, the staff was  
keenly aware how important their role 
was during this time. We are especially 
proud that they took extra safety  
precautions and worked overtime which 
reduced the number of staff transitioning 
in and out of the homes each week. We 
are so grateful to our dedicated staff and 
generous donors for helping to see us 
through these difficult times. We believe 
we are stronger and more resilient  
because of this experience. 

Top right: Jim Rea, CSS Board,  
surprised the Westchester  
residents with pizza.

Above: Friends from the  
9th Avenue block of LaGrange  
provided a special meal from  
Marco’s for each CSS group home.

Bottom right: Hand-made masks  
were delivered to keep participants  
and staff safe.

Community Support
During the COVID-19 Pandemic 



During the COVID-19 pandemic, our 
participants continued with one of their 
favorite curriculums called Culture Club. 
This was a series of five-week sessions 
about the world around us. It was taught 
in a hybrid format where some lessons 
were in person and others were taught 
via Zoom. This allowed everyone to 
participate safely at the same time.  
We could not think of a better way to 
keep everyone’s minds off of being 
sheltered in place than focusing on 
interesting, far-away places.

The participants brainstormed places 
they wanted to learn more about. They 
virtually explored places including the 
U.S., Canada, Greece, Italy, Switzerland, 
Egypt, and Australia, to name a few. 
Each week a new lesson was taught 
about the country they selected. This 
included who lives there, their culture, 
cuisine, customs, geography, history, 
climate, and animals. 

It was no surprise that participants 
voted Australia as their favorite place 

to study. They enjoyed seeing pictures 
of the diverse landscapes in Australia 
including the outback, Ayers rock,  
and the natural occurring plants and 
animals in the Great Barrier Reef. 
The participants did a few take-home 
projects that helped reinforce their 
learning. These usually were art  
projects where they selected a favorite 
animal, drew it, and named three  
interesting things they learned about it.

Re-inventing Programming 
Virtual Culture Club 
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Art is a favorite part of the Day Program 
curriculum for many of our residents. 
They enjoy this weekly routine and look 
forward to making colorful creations. 
So, when the pandemic forced our 
facilities to close temporarily, we knew 
we had to find a solution.  

Our staff used Zoom to hold classes  
virtually and maintain a bit of their  
normal routine. The Lyons Place  
residents were among the first to 
experience virtual Art Therapy Class. 
Cassandra Krcmar, CSS’ director of 
clinical services, remarked that this  
was new territory, and we didn’t know 
what to expect. But the residents  
really enjoyed it.  

One of the first projects used shaving 
cream and paint. Shaving cream was a 
likely choice because all the residents 
in the Lyons Place home are male, 
and shaving cream is something they 
already had on hand. The housemates 
showed great teamwork and enjoyed 
using the Zoom technology.

Art Therapy is different than a 
traditional art class. Throughout the 
projects, artists discuss how they  

feel while creating their art and  
what challenges they might be facing.  
Expressing and processing these 
thoughts and feelings are the main 
purpose of the experience. These  
conversations were especially necessary 
during the pandemic.

As time passed and restrictions slowly 
eased, individuals returned to our  
Day Programs in small groups. 
Virtual Art Therapy classes were 
held simultaneously at several 
group homes while Cassandra 
also included onsite groups at the  
day program. CSS recognizes that  
during the pandemic it was more  
important than ever to continue 
to bring valuable programming 
to our participants. They thrive 
on social interaction and  
structure—so everyone’s ability 
to adapt was really important 
during this time. 

Re-inventing Programming 
Virtual Art Class 

Art class was another curriculum  
that was preserved during the 
COVID-19 pandemic. 
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Pandemic-Friendly  
Celebrations and Comforts 
Adjusting to the “new normal”  
was difficult for us all. However, for 
those with intellectual/developmental  
disabilities losing daily activities and 
routines was especially hard. With  
support from CSS staff and the  
community, CSS preserved some  
traditions and created new ones  
during COVID-19 to remind us we  
are all in this together and most  
importantly, we will get through this.

 
 

Sandy’s Milestone Birthday 
Sandy has received Respite services  
from CSS for 26 years, and she  
transitioned into a group home to 
receive more acute care. When the 
COVID-19 pandemic hit, she had just 
become the newest resident of the 
Summit group home, and she was 
looking forward to celebrating her  
50th birthday. But this would not  

only be the first birthday she would  
be celebrating away from her mother, 
but it was also during the COVID-19 
pandemic. Realizing she could not  
see her family or have a proper party, 
CSS staff organized a “drive through” 
party complete with assistance from 
the local Summit police department. 
Sandy got a kick out of seeing cars 
drive down her street and honk their 
horns in her honor. Plus, CSS staff and 
her family members joined in the fun  
of the car procession.

Justice House Residents Treated  
to Day of Beauty 
During the COVID-19 pandemic,  
CSS staff got creative and invented  
fun activities to occupy the residents. 
These activity days eased frustrations 
due to the participants’ schedules  
being turned upside down. The  
staff at the Justice House held a  
special day of beauty for its residents. 
On this special day, the ladies at  
the Justice house chose to pamper  
themselves. They selected from services 
including facials, manicures, or  
pedicures and spent the day relaxing. 
This was a definite favorite activity 
among the ladies. Other activities 
included art projects, making dream 
catchers, and putting together quilts. 
The residents appreciated these special  
accommodations which brightened 
their moods during this tough time. 

 
Additionally, donors sent special  
contributions that provided supplies  
for onsite activities that kept our  
residents busy and took their minds 
off of changes in their normal weekly 
routines. This was a difficult time for 
residents and staff alike. The residents 
sheltered in place for months due 
to state mandates, and staff worked 
overtime to accommodate the need. 
Changes in schedules can be hard  
on all of us, but for individuals with  
intellectual/developmental disabilities 
it can be especially difficult. Many of 
our participants are dually diagnosed 
with both intellectual disabilities and 
mental health issues. Stressful situations  
can cause behaviors to emerge that  
are disruptive, or even unsafe. So, the 
staff used their creativity and proposed 
fun ideas to pass the time. 

CSS Participant 
Emmy enjoys a  
spa day with  
the assistance of  
CSS staff member, 
Alisha B.  
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The Resource Development Committee planned a wonderful event  
that was scheduled for early April. However, plans were cancelled at the last minute  
due to the COVID-19 pandemic. From left to right members are: Tom Vana, Jim Rea,  
Andrew Van Singel, Nicole Omahen, Sara Gill, Michelle Jimenez, Sue Middendorf,  
Greg Mino, Catherine LaBelle, Amanda Maciag, and Jennifer Schindl. (Not pictured:  
Diane Farina White, Carmella LoCascio and Missy Pignotti.)

Each year, the CSS Circles of Support event 
raises money to fund important programs 
and services that are underfunded or receive 
no funding at all from the state of Illinois. 
These include, Nursing Services, Residential 
and Independent Living Services, CSS  
Academy Programs, Supported Employment,  
and Transportation. CSS would like to extend 
our warmest gratitude to the sponsors and  
ticket holders for the 2020 Circles of Support  
Celebration event. The staff and Resource 
Development Committee members had 
laid the groundwork for a fabulous in person 
event. However, just days before the  
event was to have taken place, the state  
was ordered to shelter in place due to the  
COVID-19 pandemic. In the end, the  
generosity of our supporters prevailed  
and 100% of the revenue was preserved.  
All community partners, sponsors, and  
advanced ticket purchasers allowed CSS  
to keep their contributions. This was a 
tremendous gift and helped immensely in 
keeping the FY20 budget intact. 

We are also grateful to the Hyatt Lodge  
in Oak Brook for allowing us to reschedule 
our event with no financial penalty.  
We look forward to seeing everyone on  
Friday, April 8, 2022 in person!

JOHN KRIVICICH 
& ILONA BERRYKATHLEEN M. DOBIAS

        

THANK YOU TO OUR TOP EVENT SPONSORS!



* Note: On March 27, 2020, the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act, (CARES Act), was signed into law. One component of the CARES Act was the Paycheck 
Protection Program (PPP), which provided businesses with funding to maintain their payroll and cover applicable overhead. CSS applied for and received $792,405.  
CSS has accounted for the PPP loan as a conditional contribution. It is fully recognized in Other Government Grants revenue during the year ended June 30, 2020. 

 
 

$739,689  CHANGE IN NET ASSETS  
 

Program Services  
$5,213,784 

Management & General  
$1,290,623

Fundraising  
$268,531

$6,772,938 TOTAL EXPENSES

Illinois Department of Human Services  
$4,561,885 

Community Mental Health Boards  
$900,588 

Other Government Grants 
$815,985* 

Fundraising & Other Public Support 
$596,617 

Client Fees  
$507,851

Other Revenue  
$129,701 

$7,512,627  TOTAL REVENUE 
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2019-2020 Financial Statement
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PUBLIC FUNDERS
Berwyn Township Community  

Mental Health Board
Community Mental Health Board 

Town of Cicero
Community Mental Health Board  

of Oak Park Township
Lyons Township Mental Health 

Commission
Proviso Township Mental Health 

Commission
River Forest Township Mental 

Health Commission
Riverside Township Mental  

Health Board

$25,000+
Community Memorial Foundation
Joseph Richard Ender Trust 
UMCMG Inc.
The Ron and Annette Glab Family
Westlake Health Foundation

$24,999 - $5,000
Fred J. Brunner Foundation 
Bradley T. Fedorow Perpetual 
 Charitable Trust
First Congregational Church of 
 Western Springs
Henrietta Lange Burk Fund,  

Bank of America N.A., Trustee
Andrew and Leigh Anne Larsen
Schneider Family Foundation,  

First National Bank of  
LaGrange, Trustee 

James C. and Birgit Sweeney 
Stephen and Susan Watts

$4,999 - $1,000
Antares Captial
Assured Partners
ATG Trust
Andrea and Mark Barczak
Karen Budd, Ph.D. and  
 Benjamin Friedman
Gerald and Janice Cegielski 
Charter Steel Trading Co., Inc.
Cyril and Joan Chrabot
Class Computing

CME Group
Joseph Delzenero
Kathleen M. Dobias
Thomas W. Extrom
First American Bank
First Presbyterian Church  

of La Grange
Mike and Kathleen Flores
Shea and Courtney Fowler
Tanya Friese and  
 Aldona Komendacka
Green Home Experts
Kevin and Mo Guilfoile
Elizabeth and Mike Hansen
Mary Beth Hepp and Tony Nilles
Home Sweet Home Foundation 
HPS Chicago
Mary Kay and John Kaminski
Drs. Dar Keblinskas and  
 Claudia Hawkins
Knights of Columbus #15943
Knights of Columbus - St. John 
 Council #3738
John Krivicich and Ilona Berry 
Sandra and Bob Listello
Susan and Stewart Middendorf 
Greg T. Mino and Jennifer Giovingo
Christine and Daniel J. Mulhern
ORBA–Certified Public Accountants
Missy and Mark Pignotti
Jim and Carole Rea
Paul and Pamela Reimann
Peter and Cara Rogers
Frank R. and Carol Spale
Denise and Donald Spetter 
United Way of Metropolitan  

Chicago
Jeff and Kathy Van Eeuwen 
Marshall and Charlotte Watts 
Lisa and Rob Weber
Wendy Whitcomb
Winning Systems, Inc.
Wolfe Computer Associates, Inc.
Susan and Phillip Wolfe
Christine A. Zielinski

$999 - $500
American Legion #336
Ted and Sharon Barczak
Darcy Chamberlin and David Hart

The Chicago Community  
Foundation

Debra Colucy
Comcast
Continental Honda and  

Continental Nissan
Natalie Crampton
Dan and Kelsey Curran
Gail Drobny
Excelon Foundation
Express Employment Professionals
Sharon Flaim and Robert Behar
Omar W. Graham, Sr. and  
 Sandra Graham
Nancy Hess
William and Sue Howe
Insurance Auto Auctions
J. Andersen Construction
Angela Janik
Ann Kalaska
Lawrence C. Klein
Ann Dynako Kubiczky and
 Stephen Kubiczky
Daniel and Ellen Lange
Dr. Rachel Loftin and Jason Dupuis
MAAS Auto, Inc
Amanda Maciag
Joe McLaughlin
Medisked, LLC
Scrib and Kimberly Ochsenschlager
Brett and Jeannie Padgett
Robert and Cheryl Pernai
PNC Foundation
Kelly Wilson Riordan
Riverside Junior Woman’s Charity
Dale and Kimberly Schwer
Edward and Carla Sloan
Michael Sloan and Jay Chapman
Greg and Cara VanLandingham
Diane Farina White and  

Jeffery White 
YMCA Men’s Club of Greater 

LaGrange

$499 - $250
Randall and Nancy Barth
Charles and Linda Benson
Jason and Michelle Borkowski
Patrick Cain
Michael G. Cainkar
Dan and Michelle Colantuono
Cassandra Colucy and Nick Krcmar
Robert and Pamela Conlon 
Gregory and Ofra L. Dose
David and Carol Dunn
Michael and Deb Garwood
Sheila and Thomas Giovingo 
Cheryl Goggin
Angela and Albert Grant
Nancy M. Grayheck
William Gresham
Jay and Cristina Guzman
Carol and Randy Heller
John Jamrozy
Joanne Knotek
Joan C. Labak
Amy M. Lustig
Michael and Judy Maggiore 
Karrie and Roger Martinez 
Michael S. and Caitlin McNeily 
Derek and Carol Metcalf
Gerald and Kathryn Moran
Sean Norton
Debbie Novak
Robert Owen
Richard Palumbo
Sharon Sartori
Steven Scuderi
William and Emily Siffermann 
Gordon and Gwenyth Sisson
Karl Sokol
Tracy Lee and Mary Stollberg
Kenneth and Glenna Thompson
Andrew Van Singel

With Our Gratitude  
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We are deeply grateful for the following contributors whose gifts 
were received in Fiscal year 2020 (July 1, 2019 - June 30, 2020.) 

 
 

$739,689  CHANGE IN NET ASSETS  
 



Cathleen Vejr
Mary Wagner
Mary Jane Welter
Samuel Wheeler
Robert White
Thomas and Judith White
Steven and Patricia Winegar 
Alexander Wood
Kiyoshi Yamaki

$249 - $100
Anonymous
Sarah and John Ailey
Ruben and Traci Baez
The Benevity Community Fund
Catherine and Mike Berg
Bridget Bixler
John H. Bollweg
Joanne J. Bradna
Kathleen Brown
Ruth Midgal-Brown
Carol Bures
Barb Byrnes
Jack and Geri Campbell
Linda Camras and Jerry Seidenfeld
Megan Chappell
Valerie Cosmao
Vida Cruz
Maria and Matthew Davis 
Nella Dinolfo
Scott and Gwen DiVenere 
Jean and Don Donahue
John and Diane Doyle
Thomas and Susan Druffel 
Margaret Fahrenbach
Rachel Fauth

James and Candace Fransen 
Robert and Elizabeth Friedman 
Judy Friese
Joanne Gregorie 
Matt Grote
H. Arthur and Patricia Grundke 
Hugo Guzman
Sheryl L. Hallmann
Daniel and Amy Halm
John Hamilton
Meghan Hamilton
Alan K. and Mary Hammer
Jennifer Schindl and John Hanson
Mike and Karren Harrison 
Peter T. and Helaine W. Heydemann
Donald and Doris Hoganson 
Donald lly
Michelle and Burt Jimenez 
Elaine and Eugene Jodlowski 
Elizabeth Johns
Becky Johnson
Michelle Kaminski
Andrea and David Kavanaugh
Susan Rote-Kay
Jeanne P. Kipp
Eve Kohley
Catherine LaBelle
Elizabeth and Ted Lacey 
James and Mary Lee Larsen 
John G. and Jill Levi
Bryan Lewis
Licitra Roofing Inc.
Dan and Carol Linklater
Matthew Lithgow
Carmella LoCascio
Joseph Long 
Kim and Ronald Ludwigson 
James and Mary Maragos 
Jenn and Chris Martin
Thomas and Mary Ann Mazukelli
Linda Mayka
Edward and Joann McCambridge
Alice McCoy
Edgar and Anita Mihelic
Gary and Vicki Mines
Joseph and Mary Ann Miskus 
Janine Morrissey
Richard and Anne Morrissey 
James and Patricia Mulcahy 
Rita and Mark Noe
Joseph O’Connell
Yasumasa Ochiai
Bruce and Truee Olsen
Soja Orlowski
Michele and Thomas Paladino 
Nisha Patel
Robert and Jane Pavliga
Michael S. Perricone and  
 Joan Vanderbeck

Doug and Becky Pinney 
Michael and Deborah Placek 
Laura A. Powers
Dr. and Mrs. Anthony Przeklasa
Santos Riviera
Shirley Ruck
Ellen and Rich Russell
Orion and Gloria Samuelson
Lysa and Phillip Saran
Donald and Beth Smetko 
Fiona Spence
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Sramek 
Robert and Lydia Stuvee 
Joshua Sylvie
Jack and Lucille Tomisek
Diana Castaneda-Torres
Tina Tzinares
UOP L.L.C.
Gianni Vocino
Adam Wolf and Donna Lee Wolf
Emily Wolfman
Midori Yokoyama and  

Pascal Daumas

UP TO $99
Abdulkareem Agunbiade
Frances Amurao
Mr. and Mrs. Jose L. Arroyo
Cindy Baird
Greg Williams and Christine Basco
Brian and Rose Berg
Eileen and John Berg
Angie Bernardi
Allan and Sharon Campbell
John and Sharon Campbell 
Gustavo Espinosa and  

Susan Carmona
Glendora Ingram Carter
Javis and Maria Casimiro
Walter and Sabina Ciesielski 
Vincentia Cink
Molly Clark
Marie Contreras
Laura Crossan
Timothy and Ann Devereux
Eli and Lois Djurisic
Annette Donofrio
Jericho Duenk
Shawna Epich
Michael and Audrey Fenbert 
Patricia Flanery
John F. and Ada Fournier 
Frontstream
Meagan and Anthony Gallardo
Adrienne Gana
Meloneze Gilbert
Dale Godfrey
Doug Golub
Sarah Gorman

William Hamilton
Jon and Laurie Hawrysio 
Jeannette Devane and Lee Herrera
Donna Hinton
Denise and Bill Holder
Mr. and Mrs. Earle Holmes 
Rikiko and Masayuki Hoshi 
Annie Hostetter
Karel Jacobs
Diana Jacobs
Teresa Jensen
Bernard and Mary Ann Kadow 
Tom Kalnes
Kevin Kaminski
Patrick Kavala
Maria Kobylarz
Barb Koch
Ira Kriston
Patricia Langvis
Karen Lapinski
Lawrence and Mara Leonard 
Dolores R. Lewis
Dan and Kathy Liberatore 
Carolyn B. Linnert
Sheri and Mark J. Lopez
Chris Losurdo
Michael and Julia Maloney
Lisa Maraldi
Maria Guadalupe Martinez
Elsie Mason
Andy and Laura Mayka
Jane McCole
Lisa McGuiness
Ron Melka
Jacqueline Montgomery
Courtney Oakes
Patrick and Beth Olson
Adekunle B. and Kathy Onayemi
Linda Padilla
Janet Pendell
Rocio and Antonio Perez
Michele Perry
Maryann Polivka
Delores Pospishil
Michael Prueter
Elinor and Thomas Raftery
Jeanette Reid
Karen and John L. Reilly
Elvia Reyes
Gail Richardson
Kristen Salkas
Sussana Sar-Alvarez
Ann Schreckenberger
Daniel and Joan Sewall
Norene Shader
Ned and Lisa Sher
Laurie Simpson
Aimee Spankroy
Jilyan Stewart
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Valentine Tabet
Marilyn and John Todd
Janice Todd
Phyllis Tolzmann
Truist
Dennis and Darlene Urlaub
Jill Vaupell
Gregory Virtel
Kelly R Wesolek
Mortan and Ellen Tsoucalas- 

Westman
Annabelle Winters
Edward and Lorrie Wright
Marianne Zajecka

GIFTS IN KIND
Jaime Agnello
Alexandria Collections
Arlington Park Racetrack
Aurelio’s Pizza
The Barker Shop
Blackberry Market
Jason and Michelle Borkowski
Karen Budd, Ph.D. and 
 Benjamin Friedman
Burger Antics
Tony Burger
Elaine and Kevin Burke
C3 Productions
Krista and Brett Carucci
Casey’s Market, Inc.
Ceramic Art Cafe
Chicago White Sox
Chicago Wolves Pro Hockey
Cicero Community Collaborative
Classic Cinemas
Classic Kids Photography
Clever Girl
The Clubhouse Restaurant
Club Lucky
Kathy Collins
Robert and Pamela Conlon 
Cooper’s Hawk Winery and 
 Restaurant
Dan and Kelsey Curran
Destination Fitness
The Dinner Club
Kathleen M. Dobias
Cheryl Dowling
Driehaus Capital Management, LLC
Catherine Dudley
House Republican Leader,  

Jim Durkin
Essence Suites
Family Table Catering
Fellows Roofing
Sharon Flaim and Robert Behar
Fourteensixteen

Tanya Friese and  
Aldona Komendacka

Galloping Ghost Arcade
Gatto’s Italian Restaurant & Bar 
David and Jessica Geslak
Jayne and Joseph Graybar
Amanda Grigsby
Kevin and Lisa Gruneisen
Kevin and Mo Guilfoile
Daniel and Amy Halm
William Hamilton
Elizabeth and Mike Hansen 
Richard Hanus
John and Anne Harrington
Erica Harris
Mike and Karren Harrison 
Edward and Sally Hart
Haunted Trails
HoJo Family Assistance Program
The Hotdog & Burger Co.
Hyatt Lodge
Il Poggiolo
Irish Times
J. Andersen Construction
Mary Jablonski
Jane Dilworth & Landscaping 
Jayne Women’s Clothing
Jeans & a Cute Top
Jen Dina Interiors
Michelle and Burt Jimenez 
Kama Indian Bistro
Mary Kay and John Kaminski 
Patrick Kavala
Drs. Dar Keblinskas and
 Claudia Hawkins
Kendra Scott
Christopher and Elizabeth Keys
Kingston Mines
John Krivicich and Ilona Berry 
Maria Kuno
La Cabanita
Catherine LaBelle
Robert W. LaDeur
Karen Lambert
Laugh Out Loud Theater 
Lettuce Entertain You  

Enterprises, Inc.
Carolyn B. Linnert
Carmella LoCascio
Lynfred Winery
Amanda Maciag
Mak’s La Grange
Laura Marshall
Tannah Marshall
Jennifer Mass
Massage Envy - La Grange 
Kimberly and Joseph McDermott
McNelly Services Inc.
Mecum Auctions

Merz Apothecary
Metropolis Performing Arts Centre
Susan and Stewart Middendorf
Milkstop
Ryan Miller
Greg T. Mino and Jennifer Giovingo
Jacqueline Montgomery
Moraine Valley Community College
Christine and Daniel J. Mulhern
Music of the Baroque
Nabuki
Noon Whistle Brewing
Debbie Novak
Nuns 4 Fun Entertainment, Inc.
Olivaceto, LLC
Bruce and Truee Olsen
Nicole and Kevin Omahen
Rick and Cindy O’Rourke
Park Junior High School
Robert and Cheryl Pernai
Perry’s Steakhouse and Grill 
Petty & Dragstrem Orthodontics
Julee Phillips
Missy and Mark Pignotti
Pillars Community Health
Primal Ocean Salt Cave
Liz Pruitt
Q-BBQ
Jim and Carole Rea
Red Mango
Reed’s Canoe Trips Rentals 
The Ridge
Riverside Brookfield High School 
Riverside Presbyterian Church 

Peter and Cara Rogers
Ellen and Rich Russell
Safari Land
Salon Hype
Lysa and Phillip Saran
Jennifer Schindl and  

John Hanson
SciTech Museum
The Second City
Service Club of Chicago
Shedd Aquarium
Lynn Sheedy
St. Louise de Marillac Church 
Theatre of Western Springs
Rachel Thompson
UOP L.L.C.
Amanda Urlaub
Andrew Van Singel
Tom and Kathy Vana
Greg and Cara VanLandingham
Village Field Club
Vintage Charm
Thomas Walter
Stephen and Susan Watts
Lisa and Rob Weber
Whisper Me Home
Diane Farina White and  

Jeffery White
Thomas and Judith White
Greg Williams and  

Christine Basco
Susan and Phillip Wolfe
Tom and Michelle Zagara
Zanies Comedy Nite Club
Zazu Salon & Day Spa-Hinsdale
Zigfield Troy Golf Course
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CSS BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
As of June 2020 

President/CEO 
Diane Farina White

Board Chair 
Pete Rogers 
Echo Global Logistics

Molly Bathje, Ph.D., OTR/L* 
Associate Professor, Department  
of Occupational Therapy,  
Rush University 

Karen S. Budd, PhD  
Emerita Professor, Department  
of Psychology, DePaul University

Christine Campbell Mulhern 
ATG Trust Company

Dan Curran, CPA 
Crowe LLP

Claudia Hawkins, M.D. 
Northwestern University  
Feinberg School of Medicine

Mary Beth Hepp* 
American Society of Neuroradiology

Sheila Jercich  
Riverside Brookfield High School 

Dennis Kiley* 
Nuveen Investments 

John A. Krivicich 
Donohue, Brown, Mathewson,  
& Smyth, LLC. 

Rachel Loftin, PhD 
Rachel Loftin, PhD Private Practice  
and Department of Psychiatry  
Yale School of Medicine

Greg T. Mino, CFA 
Northern Trust

Missy Pignotti

Jim Rea

Lisa Weber 
Ann & Robert H. Lurie  
Children’s Hospital

 
*New members as of July, 2021

CSS Administrative Office 
9021 Ogden Ave.  
Brookfield, IL 60513

CSS Academy 
3732 Grand Blvd.  
Brookfield, IL 60513

CSS Family Support Center 
5416 W. 25th St. 
Cicero, IL 60804

For more information,  
visit www.CSSservices.org  
or call 708.354.4547.

OUR TOP FUNDING PARTNERS
CSS Services are made possible by gift from individuals, state and private grants, and support from 
these top funding partners. 

CSS has achieved accreditation by CQL | The Council on Quality and Leadership.


